President calls for higher taxes on biz, lower taxes on individuals

TAIPEI, May 31—President Chen Shui-bian called for higher business taxes and lower tax rates for working individuals in order to create a fairer system without affecting government revenues.


Chen said it is hoped that the average national taxation rate can be raised to 15 percent in three years from the current 13.6 percent. He added that Taiwan’s average taxation rate is too low when compared with the average of 27 percent seen in Organization of Economic Cooperation and Development (OECD) countries.


The president instructed that the business tax be hiked by one or two percentage points to 6 percent or 7 percent as a starter in the tax reform efforts.


Quoting current government revenue tallies, Chen said that only one-quarter of the country’s tax revenues are collected from business, while three-quarters come from working individuals.


Based on this, he said, relevant agencies should study the possibility of levying capital gains tax on investment in unlisted companies.


He added that the government should also study the possibility of providing tax incentives or zero tax treatment to individuals in the category of education or career-related training.

